From: Mark Sherlock 
Sent: 26 January 2015 22:34
To: Planning
Subject: 14/02004/HYBRID

14/02004/HYBRID (CDC)
 
Dear Sirs,
 
We are writing to you to object in a very strong terms to the above application .
 I am having to email it to you , as I attempted to send it through your site and three times, it said I had timed out !! extremely frustrating and not user friendly at all !
Living on Upper Campsfield Road we fully understand the impact this proposed development will have on us and the town. The main problem being undoubtedly the traffic. 
Upper Campsfield Road is an extremely busy road as it is at present , we struggle to pull out of the drive to get to school in the very fast moving morning traffic. At present there are 350 plus lorries from the quarry going past our door at high speed , the major increase caused by the development and proposed industrial units will make the road unbearable, with an obvious knock on effect in the surrounding areas .
Parking as we all know is a major issue in Woodstock, and having a shop in the town I know full well the negative impact it has on trade. I have friend's and customers say that they can no longer face driving round and round to find a parking space in Woodstock . What on earth will it be like with another 3000 or so cars in the town. I am aware there is a proposed bus service, but I'm pretty certain not all households will use it . 
Woodstock as it stands at present is a beautiful fairly or sympathetically untouched town , a town to be really proud of . It is unique . Why would we want to allow Woodstock to be defaced ?
Visitors who come into my shop comment how unspoilt the small town is , do we have to be the same as every town across the land , where there is no divide between towns and villages, and that all look one sad sorry , bland merge of estates ??
I understand and am for a small amount of new housing , but surely this has to be in keeping and in proportion with the town.
The site that is proposed for development has a very strong wildlife presence. We hear the owls most nights and have seen deer and rare birds. We were asked by the farmer to not walk through this field ( proposed site) as it is a protected nature reserve, a place to encourage all sorts of wild life, including bugs that the rare birds could feed of , and if we walked through we would disturb them . Well what will happen to the protected wild life if the diggers move in ?? 
Also, how will our excellent secondary school cope with the influx of children ? they won't be able to , so where will the children of secondary school age go ? 
I must add that Cherwell Parish Council have not been to collect information from us along the road , as there comments led to believe, and we very strongly disagree with all points they made.
 
Yours,
Mark and Suzanne Sherlock
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M&A Formwork Limited  

